
ADDENDUM TO CONSULTATION ON CENTRALISED PROCESS TO ENSURE SUFFICIENT GENERATION CAPACITY 
 
Date of Addendum: 1 Jun 2023 
 
This addendum serves to provide more information ahead of the Request-for-Proposal (RFP) for the private sector to build, own and 
operate new generation capacity to be launched by Jul 2023 and will be opened for a period of 3 months. 
 

1. The power system will require at least one new H-class CCGT1 in 2028, on top of the two new advanced CCGTs by Keppel 
Infrastructure and Sembcorp Industries to be commissioned in 2026. Nonetheless, EMA is open to other types of generation 
technology if it is superior in terms of performance capabilities. 
 

2. EMA’s preference is for the new H-class to be built on existing utility land. However, a greenfield (indicated as yellow box in 
Figure 1) may be available for new generation planting to be awarded via the RFP: 

 

 
1 More capacity may be needed, depending on the finalised demand and supply outlook. 



 

Figure 1: Indicative Green-field Site 

The location, shape and size of the site is indicative, and may be subject to further changes. 


